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 UPDATED COVID-19 VACCINE RECOMMENDATIONS FOR ADULTS AGES 65 AND OLDER 

 
Dear Administrator/Provider/Superintendent:  
 
This letter is to inform you that the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) updated 
COVID-19 vaccine recommendations on February 28, 2024. The update recommends that 
adults ages 65 years and over receive an additional updated dose of the 2023-2024 COVID-19 
vaccine.  
 
Background:  
Primary vaccines and booster vaccines protect against SARS-CoV-2 (the virus that causes 
COVID-19). COVID-19 vaccines available in the United States are effective at protecting people 
from becoming seriously ill, being hospitalized, and dying. Staying current with the 
recommended vaccinations is one of the most effective ways to safeguard against COVID-19. 
 
What You Need to Know: 

• People 65 years old and older should receive an additional dose of updated 2023-2024 
COVID-19 vaccine at least 4 months after their last 2023-2024 dose. 

• People who are moderately or severely immunocompromised may get addition doses of 
the updated COVID-19 vaccine. 

• CDC recommends the 2023-2024 updated COVID-19 vaccines: Pfizer-BioNTech, 
Moderna, or Novavax to protect against serious illness from COVID-19. 

• Everyone ages 5 years and older should get 1 dose of the updated COVID-19 vaccine 
to protect against serious illness from COVID-19. 

• People who are up to date have lower risk of severe illness, hospitalization, and death 
from COVID-19 compared to people who are unvaccinated or who have not completed 
the doses recommended for them by CDC. 

 
What Long-term Care Settings Should Do: 

• Encourage ALL residents/clients and staff to stay up to date on their COVID-19 
vaccination status. 

• Routinely assess the immunization status of all residents/clients and strongly 
recommend and encourage COVID-19 vaccines based on the needs of each 
resident/client.  

• Provide COVID-19 primary vaccines/booster vaccines if your facility/home can 
administer these. 

• Refer residents/clients to a provider for COVID-19 vaccine administration if your 
facility/home cannot provide immunizations. 

• Document resident/client COVID-19 vaccine administration and immunization status. 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fvaccines%2Fstay-up-to-date.html%23UTD&data=05%7C02%7Cjamie.ford1%40dshs.wa.gov%7C6293f40a94ed43ed95b608dc3c7b741a%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638451748122586546%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W4%2FlUluqNSB1EhML3d1s2NTaWhdeE9IYKt2bBQ32S1M%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fvaccines%2Frecommendations%2Fimmuno.html&data=05%7C02%7Cjamie.ford1%40dshs.wa.gov%7C6293f40a94ed43ed95b608dc3c7b741a%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638451748122595856%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FSohP8Z4%2Bc0TRHITMMqBc%2FF9nqKpuIw0KYN7ICxGX7M%3D&reserved=0
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For more information about COVID-19 vaccines, visit the Washington State Department of 
Health (DOH) COVID-19 Vaccine Information page. 
 
Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety. If you have further 
questions, please reach out to Jamie Ford and Linda Dunn at ip.epteam@dshs.wa.gov.  

 
Sincerely, 

                                               
    Amy Abbott, Director 

Residential Care Services 

DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 
 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdoh.wa.gov%2Femergencies%2Fcovid-19%2Fvaccine-information&data=05%7C02%7Cjamie.ford1%40dshs.wa.gov%7C6293f40a94ed43ed95b608dc3c7b741a%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638451748122603613%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KGzYssBw74aA%2BSpiUAfk51g2Xkfa12MfK1F9dK2VDkA%3D&reserved=0
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